
 

THE GUNTHER CONTRACTS 
 

This installment of The Gunther File supports documentation in the previous two installments by examining the Gunther’s 
employment contracts with the University of Alabama.  The insert below contains a letter to Jude & Jude from the University of 
Alabama’s Office of Legal Counsel dated 4 December 2006: 
 

 
 



 

 



 

The letter indicates that the U of AL is complying with the open records request made by Jude & Jude, and is making available a 
series of documents relating to work done for the U of AL by former CBA Dean William Gunther.  Gunther is currently employed by 
USM as a professor of economics and the Director of the Bureau of Business and Economic Research.   
 
What follows in this report the series of documents provided by the U of AL.  There are a number of points of interest.  The first 
document shows that Gunther taught in the U of AL’s EMBA Program during the summer of 2004, the same summer he taught 
courses for the University of West Florida.  In doing so, Gunther secured an additional $8,500 from the U of AL, making his summer 
2004 earnings from both institutions $12,500.  
 
The third document is page 1 of Gunther’s vita (at the time he entered the 2004 contract with the U of AL).  It is useful in developing 
his career timeline.  The fourth document is a Request for Personnel Action form that was filed for Gunther’s Dec ’99 to April ’00 
teaching stint in the U of AL EMBA Program.  Gunther earned $8,000 during that contract period. 
 
Document five is similar to the fourth, however it covers the 1-Oct-98 to 31-Jan-99 period, wherein Gunther earned $4,800 for 
teaching EMBA course(s) for the U of AL.  The Request for Personnel Action shown below as document six covers the Dec ’98 to 
April ’00 period.  Gunther was paid $7,500 for this teaching stint in the EMBA Program at the U of AL. 
 
The seventh document is an RPA filed in preparation for Gunther’s retirement from the U of AL.  It indicates that Gunther left the U 
of AL in the summer of 1998 as an Associate Dean of the business school.  At the time he left, Gunther was being paid a salary of 
$107,855.  The eighth document is a somewhat curious one.  It suggests that preparations were being made in July of 1998 for 
Gunther’s 1998-1999 EMBA teaching for the U of AL.  At that time Gunther’s official U of AL title was changed from “Professor” to 
“Consultant.”   
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


